DRAFT 26 January 2023 

EDINBURGH SHERIFF COURT AWI USER GROUP
DRAFT Minutes of meeting on Thursday 26 January 2023 at 16:30
Present:
Sheriff Fife (Chair)



Sheriff Keir
                           Sheriff Stirling 

                           Sheriff Tait 


Magda Markow, (Secretary), Civil Department

Elaine Wilson, former Head of the Civil Department 
                          Mary Hughes, Civil Department 
Dave Young, new Head of the Civil Department 


Alex Young, Civil Department
Cameron Young, Civil Department 


Fiona Brown, on behalf of the Office of the Public Guardian

Wendy Dalgleish, Scottish Legal Aid Board
Catriona Watt, solicitor, Anderson Strathern


Gary Burton, solicitor Anderson Strathern 


Helen McGinty, solicitor and safeguarder 
                           Raymond Fairgrieve, solicitor and safeguarder


Jennifer Sturrock, solicitor Drummond Miller (in place of C Ogilvie) 

Judith Peacock, (in place of Matthew Clarke) solicitor on behalf of the City of    Edinburgh Council

Emma Jackson (formerly Padden), solicitor on behalf of Midlothian Council 

Guy Couper, safeguarder

Lynne Lind, solicitor TC Young
Sheila Byth, solicitor McKinnon Forbes
Sarah Prentice, safeguarder

Jennifer Court, solicitor, (in place of Dianne Millen)
1. Welcome and apologies 

Sheriff Fife welcomed everyone. This was the last meeting for Elaine Wilson (EW) and the first meeting for Dave Young who was the new Head of the Civil Department. Sheriff Fife warmly for her support for and assistance to the user group.
Apologies received from Sheriff Corke, Sheriff Dickson, Donald Campbell, Charles Ogilvie, Raymond Fairgrieve, Dianne Millen, Matthew Clarke, Karen Conway and Elizabeth Horsfall.
2. Minutes of meeting of 25 August 2022
The Minutes of the meeting of 25 August 2022 were approved.
3. Matters Arising 

· item 5: Sheriff Fife highlighted importance of providing accurate draft interlocutors. Every detail must be checked before submitting it to court. Sheriff Clerk’s office doesn’t always have capacity to double check the interlocutors due to volume of incoming work. 
· running order of cases called by sheriff clerk: 

EW explained this is still under review. Discussions involved possibly using the chat function at the start of the court to all in the main room notifying of the intended running order.
Helen McGinty again raised the issue of errors in warrants, namely lack of provisions for service on adult in an authorised establishment. Sheriff Fife asked Mary Hughes to raise this with AWI team. 

4. Stats
EW shared a document illustrating stats up to December 2022. There was a separate field for renewals.  Figures are pretty steady and sitting near to the 320 per year mark (both financial and calendar).

Previous years appear to have been fairly steady for renewals but we are on track for what looks like a possible spike in renewals this year as we have already hit previous annual figures and still have a quarter to go.

Safeguarder appointment information is not available from the systems, but the trend in appointments has been lower than pre Covid.
Helen McGinty asked if Intervention Orders were recorded separately. EW explained that depended if they were raised separately or along with guardianship applications. 

Fiona Brown added that the number of Intervention Orders granted during the past 18 months spiked considerably at a national level. 

NOTE: stats will be circulated to members in advance of future user group meetings.

5. WebEx Court update
Sheriff Fife provided update with regards current AWI courts.  The loadings are currently manageable, generally full but not overloaded.
(a) extra slots on Tuesday afternoons

On some Tuesdays, we have 4 slots available on 31/01/23 at 2.00pm, and 3 slots at 2.00pm on 07/02/23, when we have the additional Tuesday afternoon courts.

We currently have no delays in fixing hearings/interim hearings, and the court programme can be looked at and further 2.00pm AWI slots made available on Tuesdays after the ordinary court, if required.
The team monitor loadings and accommodate extra slots when we can. 

Sheriff Fife thanked the AWI team for their hard work. Cameron Young has joined the team and will be assisting with all aspects of AWI applications. 

(b) In-person proofs

Sheriff Fife: we can accommodate in-person proofs and we have flexibility with the mode of hearings, as circumstances require e.g. WebEx or hybrid or in-person. 
6. OPG Update
The Public Guardian, Fiona Brown 
The OPG update was circulated prior to the meeting. There is a steady progress in processing of PoAs and Guardianships. The pilot programme for uplifts in remuneration was successful and full implementation will go live soon. Resourcing/Staffing issues have been resolved and all vacancies have been filled. 

7. AOCB
Guy Couper safeguarder asked how MHOs are used by Local Authority solicitors. After some discussion, Judith Peacock (CEC) will follow up with Guy Couper. 
Next meeting: 24 August 2023 at 4:30 pm by Webex.  
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